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Circular Quay Renewal 

Community Update: Site Investigations 
December 2023  

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gadigal people of the Eora Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

 
 

Project update 
Holiday period shut down and return to work in 
January 2024 
The Circular Quay Renewal project is progressing. 
Site investigation work has been going well and we 
will return in 2024 to complete the work. The work 
will finish for the year on Friday 22 December 2023.  
The project and all site activity will pause and 
compounds will be temporarily demobilised for the 
holiday period. 
There will be no project activity from Saturday 23 
December 2023 to Sunday 7 January 2024.  
Work will resume from Monday 8 January 2024 and 
will continue in early 2024.  
The following site investigation work will be carried 
out in the new year: 

• drilling boreholes into the ground 

• installation of water quality monitors 

• structural condition assessments of Circular 
Quay station buildings 

• non-intrusive services investigations within the 
Circular Quay station buildings. 

A range of mitigation measures will be in place to 
minimise impacts.  
There will be further work carried out in 2024 to 
prepare for main work construction. We will 
continue to provide you with updates and engage 
directly with local stakeholders about work that 
may affect them. 
 

Hours of work 
As a reminder, the working hours for the Circular 
Quay Renewal project are: 

• Day work: 7am – 6pm Monday to Friday 

• Night work: 8pm – 5am Sunday to Thursday 

Contact us 
Thank you for your continued support and patience 
during this essential site investigation work. 

If you have any questions or concerns during the 
shutdown period, Transport for NSW and the 
Project team are contactable 24 hours a day, 7 
days a week via phone at 1800 684 490 or via 
email, projects@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

Transport for NSW would like to wish you a safe 
holiday period and we look forward to connecting 
again when work resumes next year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact us 

  

 projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

24-hour Project Infoline: 1800 684 490 
24-hour Complaints line: 1800 775 465   Visit the online portal go to  

https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/projects/curre
nt-projects/circular-quay-renewal 
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